
 
 

 
June 1, 2022 

 
Via Electronic Mail 
Daniel C. Goldner 
Chairman 
N.H. Public Utilities Commission 
21 South Fruit Street, Suite 10 
Concord, N.H. 03301 

 
RE: Docket DE 17-136 / DE 20-092: Energy Efficiency Resource Standard Programs 

 
Dear Chairman Goldner, 

 
On behalf of Unitil Energy Systems, Inc. and Northern Utilities, Inc. (collectively, the 
“Companies”), I enclose the Companies’ 2021 Annual Reports.  The Commission approved 
the 2021 programs in Order No. 26,621 (April 29, 2022). In a procedural order issued on 
January 24, 2022, the Commission clarified that 2021 annual reports should be filed in 
Docket No. DE 17-136. However, Docket DE 17-136 was closed by the Commission in a 
Procedural Order dated May 4, 2022. Therefore, the Company is filing its annual reports in 
both DE 17-136 and DE 20-092. Consistent with the Commission’s suspension of paper 
filings, the Companies submit these reports in electronic format only, but will provide hard 
copies if and when requested. 

 
Regards, 

 

Patrick Taylor  
Chief Regulatory Counsel 

 
Enclosures 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Patrick Taylor 6 Liberty Lane West 
Chief Regulatory Counsel Hampton, NH 03842 
taylorp@unitil.com 
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